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             Larimer County Mobility Council 
 

Weld County Mobility Committee (WCMC) Meeting 
Envision, Creative Support for People 
1050 37th Street, Evans, CO 80620 

 
1:30 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

Tuesday, March 6, 2018 
 

       
1. Introductions  
2. Review of Agenda 
3. Public Comment (Non-Agenda Items) 
4. Meeting Notes (December Meeting) 

 
5. Discussion Items 

Tour and Host Discussion (Envision)  Ewert 
 
Transportation Providers    Gordon 

  
 2045 Regional Transit Element    Gordon 
 
 Greeley-Evans Transit News/Updates  Torres 
 
6. Committee Member Reports  
7. Next Meeting’s Agenda Topic Suggestions 
8. Adjournment 
  
Next Meeting:  May 22, 2018 

 

March 2018 

http://www.nfrmpo.org/
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Weld County Mobility Committee                                        
Meeting Notes – December 5, 2017  

1:30 – 3:00 p.m. 
Greeley Center for Independence 

2780 28th Ave, Greeley, CO 80634 
WCMC Members in Attendance:  

Julie Glover, Greeley Center for Independence 
Celeste Ewert, Envision Colorado 
Steve Teets, WAND 
Joe Soto, United Way of Weld County 
Sarita Reddy, Greeley Center for Independence 
 
NFRMPO Staff:  Alex Gordon 
 

1. Introductions  
 

2. Review of Agenda - There were no changes to the agenda. 
 

3. Public Comment (Non-Agenda Items) – Steve Teets commented on the GET Regional 
Route Study. He commented the route should travel on US 34, SH392, and on US287 
and tie into FLEX. Alex stated he will pass those comments along to Greeley-Evans 
Transit. 
 

4. Approval of Meeting Notes (October) – No edits to October meeting notes. Celeste 
motioned to approve the meeting notes and Julie seconded the motion. 
 

5. Discussion Items 
Tour - Sarita Reddy from GCI gave a quick overview. Hope Fellows founded the 
Greeley Center for Independence in the 1970s. People with disabilities no longer were 
living in nursing homes so 65 customizable apartments were built for people with 
disabilities. GCI currently has three apartment buildings. GCI helps with home health, 
affordable housing, assisted living, and provides day programs and a clinic. Celeste 
asked if the apartments are open to the public, and Julie responded they are. There 
are current vacancies at Camelot, they allow therapy animals, and accept HUD 
vouchers. They are all no-smoking facilities. Sarita stated 68 percent of funding comes 
from Medicaid. Steve asked how much freedom residents have. Sarita stated residents 
have freedom, but there is liability about knowing where renters are. People can come 
and go. Clients are allowed to volunteer but cannot have paying jobs. Alex asked 
about transportation. Sarita responded home health aides cannot provide 
transportation, but they work with clients to prepare them to ride Greeley-Evans 
Transit. Staff is trained to provide information about the GET service. Clients are sent 
to GCI through a referral system. 
 
2018 Schedule – Alex will work on putting together travel training for early summer 
and will bring information about the 2045 Regional Transit Element. 
 

6. Committee Member Reports 
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Julie stated there are vacancies at Camelot. 
 
Celeste stated they have hired a bilingual case manager and direct care aide. 
 
Joe stated sharing through 211 is continuing. United Way has vouchers for permits, 
birth certificates, etc. to help people get more services. 
 
Steve discussed homeless programs. 
 

7. Adjournment – 3:02 p.m. 
 
Next Regular Meeting: May 22, 2018 
 



 



Envision 

1050 37th St, Evans, CO 80620 

 


